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Madam Chairperson, 
Distinguished delegates, 

 
This has been an extraordinarily enriching debate. I am grateful for the support you have extended 
to the Department, to the ideas you have shared, to the creative suggestions you have made. I was 
heartened by how you have easily adopted our Department’s new name, that of Global 
Communications, during our conversation, which I believe shows your support for what we’re 
doing – as one delegate put it, moving to create content and audiences, rather than processes. 

 
Much of our debate this week 

invested in our communications campaigns – particularly ‘A Race We Can Win’ on climate change. 
 

As you saw during the interactive segment yesterday, the Department’s approach to climate 
communications is emblematic of our new way of doing business: modern, agile and designed to 
take advantage of new technologies and new ways of connecting with the global public. 

 
We are taking a similar approach as we head towards September, when many high-level meetings 
and events will take place here at UN Headquarters. Our communications will be integrated and 



campaign, now in its second phase, continues to showcase the role that Member States play in 
peacekeeping, developing targeted, country-specific content. 

 
As events in the past few weeks have reminded us, terrorism and violent extremism, and the efforts 
to counter them, loom large on the global landscape. We continue to provide communications 
support to the UN Office of Counter-Terrorism as well as to the Security Council-mandated 
Counter-Terrorism Executive Directorate to raise awareness on the UN Global Counter-Terrorism 
Strategy, the Secretary-General’s Plan of Action on Preventing Violent Extremism (PVE) and the 
work of UN system entities. 
 
Under the guidance of the Secretary-General, and in close consultation with the office of his 
Special Adviser on the Prevention of Genocide, we are working to articulate and implement the 



and young people particularly, consume news and information. This is not at the expense of 
traditional media platforms – 




